
Wokingham Post Office

Yesterday again in Wokingham the Post Office was busy, demonstrating
insufficient counters and the need to open up the other part of the current
building to provide more service. Instead the plans to close it and slim it
down in W H Smith continues as if this demand did not exist.

I at last have a meeting with the Minister to put the case against closure
again to the government. On Tuesday I will meet her at the Department. I will
take that opportunity to present the Petition against closure. I thank the
local Labour party who did a lot of the work organising it and collecting
signatures during inclement weather in the Town Centre, and to the
Conservative Councillors who also supported it.

The petition has over 6000 signatures. It says

“We oppose the plan to close Wokingham Post Office and to franchise the
service to WH Smith. The move will damage the provision of services to
customers, with a less accessible building, longer queues and waiting times,
the loss of experienced staff and will be another blow to Wokingham’s
historic character”.

I will explain to the Minister my own views of the problems this plan causes,
and set it in the context of an expanding town with more demand for services
from the new residents who will soon be moving in.

http://www.government-world.com/wokingham-post-office-4/

